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OAKLAND CHINATOWN COALITION OPPOSES ALAMEDA’S MEASURE B

Vote “NO” On Measure B!!!
Oakland Chinatown organizations, including the Oakland Chinatown Chamber of Commerce and Asian Health Services, Inc., have come together to urge City of Alameda voters to vote against Measure B in the upcoming local election on February 2, 2010.  The Chinatown organizations, many of whose members are Alameda residents, join with the Mayor of Alameda, Beverly Johnson, and the majority of the Alameda City Council, in opposing the ballot measure in the upcoming special election.

Measure B is sponsored by SunCal, the developer currently attempting to win the development rights to Alameda Point, the old Alameda Naval Air station which was abandoned by the U.S. Navy.  This measure, which bypasses the normal negotiation process with the City of Alameda and the Alameda Base Reuse authority, would mandate and grant to SunCal a lopsided development agreement in its favor and allow SunCal to develop a massive project at Alameda Point without requiring SunCal to mitigate the environmental effects of the project.  If Measure B is passed it would create nightmarish traffic congestion in the two Alameda tubes, both on the Alameda side and the Chinatown side in Oakland.  By placing the development agreement and plans before the voters as a citizen’s initiative, SunCal avoids preparing an Environment Impact Report required by State Law before approval of their massive project.   Without a state approved Environment Impact Report, SunCal hopes to obtain approval of its development without a full disclosure of its impact on Alameda and the Oakland Chinatown community.  
The Measure B development proposal would create 5000 more homes and 60,000 more car trips a day.  Yet it has no plans for new bridges or tunnels to relieve the traffic congestion between Alameda and Oakland.
The measure caps the developers’ contribution for public improvement projects at $200 million in 2009 dollars.  Alameda City staff has estimated the public improvement projects will cost $375 million.  Measure B allows the developer to wait to 2025 or even later to build these projects when costs will are projected to increase.

Measure B is calculated to generate tremendous profits for SunCal at the expense of those who live in Alameda and the surrounding communities.  It will have a devastating impact on the traffic and quality of life for all of us.  We urge Alamedans to vote “no” on Measure B.
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